
Minutes of DRPC Management Committee Meeting Tuesday 3rd November 2020. 

 

Present:  

 D Jones, R Hufton, J Smith, N Waring, J Starley, M Ashley, T Mepham  

Apologies: 

M Savory, S Walters, B Hall, D Holt. 

Previous Minutes: 

Accepted as read. 

Matters Arising: 

There were no matters arising. 

Treasurer’s Report: 

• Income for October £974.10 

• Expenses           £903.40 

• Total    £92,571.29 

• Balance for 2020         £19,913.76 

Expenses have been payed to the Secretary and Target Officer for affiliations and target 

supplies. 

I propose to move the December meeting back one week to the 8th. This was agreed be all 

present. 

The updated membership list is now on the member’s board. 

Secretary’s Report. 

The insurance and affiliation to the NRA are complete and will be posted this week. 

I have had no contact from the NSRA as yet; I shall contact the tomorrow to chase up the 

affiliation and insurance. If any problems occur I shall approach Bluefin Insurance directly 

for costs on a stand-alone policy for the club. 

3 probationers were put forward for full membership. Rhys Clews, Richard Ogle and Ann 

Ogle were all accepted by a unanimous vote. 

J Smith will contact them with regards to any outstanding fees. 

PR Officers Report 

Nothing to report. 

Ammo/Target Officer’s Report 

Ammo and target stocks remain good. 2 batches of target have been obtained from the 

NSRA  

 



Competition Officer’s Report 

Nothing of note to report. 

Invoice for the military rifle trophy will be passed to the Treasurer. 

Safety Officer’s Report.  

A walk round inspection has be carried out and no issues come to light. 

CRO’s Report. 

Nothing of note to report. 

Membership Officer’s Report 

I have contacted a number of people on the waiting list about starting their probationary 

period; I received 9 replies from those who can start. This will be followed up when the 

current lockdown eases. 

The Webmaster has suggested that some of data protection policies may need updating or 

modifying. A Zoom meeting will be arranged between the parties concerned to rectify these 

issues. 

Probationary Membership. 

With regards to last months discussion about new probationary members. This is to be held 

in abeyance until the current lockdown period eases and we have more information. 

AOB 

Due to the current Covid 19 situation there is a real possibility that the 2021 AGM will not 

be able to go ahead. Various ideas were discussed, members present were asked to come 

up with possible solutions and present them at the next meeting so that we can make firm 

arrangements in time. 

Members present were asked to make a final decision about the 2021 fees at the next 

meeting as this must be sent out to the membership in December. 

J Starley has been in contact with Silverstone Range about a canopy for A range. Initial 

measurements have been made; final measurements and a plan are in progress. 

Once these have been received we can look into the issue further. 

 

  

 

Meeting finished 20.00 

Date of next meeting; Tuesday 8th December  2020. 


